
   

  
  

The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia will be
reported on the progress of the criminal investigation into the
poisoning of schoolchildren in the Bryansk Region

 

  

The Chairman of the Investigative Committee instructed the head of the Investigative Committee of
Russia in the Bryansk Region Lukichev M. P. to report on the initial results of the criminal
investigation into the poisoning of several students of a secondary school in the Bryansk region (Part
1 of Article 238 of the Criminal Code of the Russian Federation).

Earlier it was reported that the investigating authorities of the Investigative Committee of the
Russian Federation in the Bryansk Region received a report that on December 23, 2021 several
students from different classes of the MBOU "Gordeevskaya school" sought medical care at a
medical facility. Investigators organized a set of investigative and procedural actions aimed at
establishing all the circumstances and causes of the incident. The scene of the incident was
inspected, the necessary samples for research and examinations were obtained, medical records are
analyzed, witnesses and eyewitnesses are questioned.

Upon instructions of A.I. Bastrykin, the progress of the criminal investigation has been put under
supervision in the Central Office of the Investigative Committee of Russia.
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